Southgate Independent School

Principal’s Report

Board of Education Meeting

September 8, 2011
Professional Development

On August 25, 2011 Angie Boyers, Library/Media Specialist, conducted a Smartboard 101 flex PD-Kelly Gates, Kindergarten Teacher, Lynda Myers-MG Math Teacher, Michele Tagher, Special Ed. Teacher, and Kendra Abner, Music/Band Teacher were in attendance.
August 22, 2011 Kim Zeek-Title I/RtI Coordinator, and Kim Simpson-Principal, met with Dot O’Leary, St. Therese Principal, to discuss Title I Services for St. Therese students.

Kacie Browning- MG Lang. Arts Teacher, and Kim Simpson-Principal met on August 23, 2011 to discuss curriculum maps and data binders.  There seems to be some concern that teachers are overwhelmed.

Kim Simpson-Principal, and Jim Palm-Superintendent, met with Jennifer Couch on August 31, 2011 to discuss logistics of the Truancy Diversion Program.

All middle grades teachers completed a 2 hr. online suicide prevention training by August 31, 2011.
On September 1, 2011 Angie Boyers-Library/Media Specialist, participated in an IC (Infinite Campus) webinar and will conduct a flex PD for teacher to inform them of changes in IC.

Jacki Alexander-Spec. Ed. Director, Kim Zeek-Title I/RtI Coordinator, Loretta Simmons-Instructional Assistant, and Kim Simpson-Principal, met on September 2, 2011 to identify RtI Tier 2 and 3 criteria and develop student lists. RtI will begin Tuesday, September 6, 2011.

Kim Simpson-Principal, and Jim Palm-Superintendent, met the Bill Carnes on September 2, 2011 to review and discuss the instructional suitability of the school building.

Angie Boyers-Library/Media Specialist, will participate in an ILP webinar on September 8, 2011.

Family Resource and Youth Services Center (FRYSC)

July 1 through August 31, 2011

Individual Interventions (Contacts)


Group Interventions (Contacts)


Unduplicated Contacts – Students
32


Unduplicated Group Contacts
       27


Duplicated Contacts – Students
44


Duplicated Group Contacts
     245


Unduplicated Contacts – Parents
  3


Duplicated Contacts – Parents
  3

Activities Report
The Family Resource Center has been fully moved into the new building next door.  The office was also painted over the summer.  The FRYSC Advisory Council meetings scheduled for Southgate will be held in the lower level conference room.

There are two new parent representatives on the FRYSC Advisory Council, Leha Schutte and Therese Paul.

The Next Advisory Council meeting is scheduled for Thursday September 22nd at 4:00 p.m. in the new building conference room.

There were 272 summer program contacts reported for July.

The Family Resource Center will again be dispensing Power Packs on Fridays in conjunction with the Freestore Foodbank.  We have been approved for 30 packs this year.

FRYSC Assistant Shiloh Schweitzer is now full time at Southgate.  Ms. Shiloh is at Southgate Monday through Friday from 7:30 a.m. until 3:00 p.m.  Rob Sanders will continue to handle home visits, family conferences, referrals and safety meetings.

Met with two parents regarding a volunteer/fundraising/give back/recycling type program.  We plan to start collecting items for a recycling program that will raise money for the school.
AmeriCorps partner, Stefanie Craven will be recruiting volunteers for various opportunities around school and through the FRYSC.  She has also scheduled five (5) Family Fun Nights (Literacy Nights) throughout the year.

Ms. Craven’s schedule for this year has been altered in order to reduce the time between visits with students at both schools.  She will be at Southgate on Tuesdays and Thursdays.

Student Recognitions & Achievement

Student of the month will begin in October
SBDM Council 

Attendance Taken at 6:31 PM: 

Present Board Members:   


Absent Board Members:   

Kendra Abner 




Melissa Herald 
Mrs. Kacie Browning 



Ken Schutte 
Mr. Bruce  Mullins 

Kim Simpson 

1. Call to Order  

1.1. Welcome  

1.2. Roll Call  

2. Recognitions  

3. Communication  

3.1. Principal's Report  

3.2. SBDM Members  

4. Student Support Services  

4.1. By-Law Article VI Schedule of Meetings, Section A. Regular Meetings Second Reading  

Order #38 - Motion Passed:  Motion to approve revisions to By-Law VI passed with a motion by Mrs. Kacie Browning and a second by Mr. Bruce Mullins and the consensus of the council.  

4.2. 2011-2012 Grade Level Configuration  

4.3. Classroom Addition Grade Level Placement  

Order #39 - Motion Passed:  Motion to approve middle grades to new classrooms passed with a motion by Mrs. Kacie Browning and a second by Kendra Abner and the consensus of the council.  

4.4. ESS Funds  

4.5. Review Budget  

4.6. Review Comprehensive District Improvement Plan  

Comments: 

The CDIP was reviewed by Council members for adherence to objectives. 

5. Student Learning and Support  

5.1. Approval of Minutes from June 28 and July 12, 2011 site-based meeting.  

Order #40 - Motion Passed:  Consider approval of minutes from June 28, 2011 special site-based meeting and July 12, 2011 regular meeting. passed with a motion by Kendra Abner and a second by Mrs. Kacie Browning and the consensus of the council.  

6. Comments from Audience  

Comments: 

Jim Palm, Superintendent

-Construction tentative completion date January

-Roofers still working on roof.

-Hiring of Spec. Ed. instructional assistant in process.

Thursday, Aug. 25th meeting with potential coaches at 6:00 p.m. 

7. Adjourn  

Order #41 - Motion Passed:  Consider approval of adjourning the meeting passed with a motion by Mrs. Kacie Browning and a second by Mr. Bruce  Mullins and the consensus of the council.  

Community Involvement/ School-Wide Programs & Upcoming Events

August 19, 2011 students, teachers, and staff successfully completed the first required fire drill.
August 25, 2011 students, teachers, and staff successfully completed the first required earthquake drill.

On August 25, 2011 Dot O’Leary, St. Therese Principal, invited Kim Simpson-Principal, to St. Therese to observe an Anti-bullying assembly that St. Therese and St. Thomas had collaborated on.

August 26, 2011 students, teachers, and staff successfully completed the first required lockdown drill.

A Boy Scouts representative came to Southgate School on August 29, 2011 to talk with and recruit students in grades 1-4.

On August 29, 2011 students, teachers, and staff successfully completed the first required tornado drill.

Reeda Hart, Science Outreach Program, conducted science activities with third and fourth grade students on August 31, 2011.

Cheryl Waters, Counselor, provided suicide prevention awareness for students in grades 5-8 on September 1, 2011. She used the SOS (Signs of Suicide) Program which includes video vignettes, discussion, student survey, and a handout.
On September 2, 2011 George Tagge, Retired NASA Engineer, spoke with the middle grades GT science class about rockets and missile launches.

KONA Ice served snow cones to students on September 2, 2011-all proceeds go toward the 8th trip.
Vision and hearing screenings took place in the school library on September 6, 2011.

